

Heron Cross Primary School

Grove Road, Fenton, Stoke-on-Trent ST4 4LJ Telephone: 01782 233565

Fax: 01782 234804

Website www.heroncross.stoke.sch.uk
E-mail: heroncross@sgfl.org.uk
Headteacher: Mrs D M Shenton

20 April 2015

Dear Parents/Carers

I would like to explain why the car parking facility on the Bowling Green has been withdrawn from 25^{th} April. A minority of parents have:

- Left babies unattended in cars
- Allowed children to run around the car park
- Allowed children to play football around parked cars
- Parked cars at the entrance to the Bowling Green obstructing the exit
- Used abusive language to members of the Bowling Green

These are serious safeguarding issues. School has discussed these concerns with Parents/Carers on numerous occasions.

Next week please take care when bringing your child to school. If you can walk to and from school it would help with congestion. The Bowling Green will be locked so parking will be limited. Please park away from Claud Street and walk. We anticipate there will be a Police presence during the start and end of the school day. Please act responsibly during these busy periods.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Shenton Head Teacher





